Edwards, Michelle

From:

Penny Bluebaum <Leafhopp@outlook.com>

Sent:

Thursday, July 07, 2022 2:29 PM

To:

outside email clerk

Subject:

EXTERNAL -27th St. Closure

External Email. - Think Before You Click --

Help Desk

Dear Clerk, Please forward this to all Counsel members.

Sent from Mail for Window Dear County Counsel members,

We are writing to voice our opinion of a possible street closure on the eastside of Terre Haute. This street (27th) has been used by the neighborhood as a safe walkway and bikeway for generations and seldom is used by vehicles. It is inconceivable that the personal interests of a few should out way the majority of this neighborhood. We use this street frequently when walking to Baeslers, the Meadows and the church playground. As you know, 29th street is not walkable due to the high volume of traffic and no sidewalks. Therefore 27th St is used for safe passage. Our grandchildren use their bikes to travel to the church playground and we enjoy evening walks in the neighborhood using 27th St as do many of the neighbors. We have a Neighborhood Watch that was formed several years ago and we continue to be a concerned and active neighborhood. This area on the eastside of Terre Haute is a quaint area which includes Wilson, Oak and Crawford Streets. It is desirable because of the access to stores, banks and activities in the area. Please consider this when voting on whether to close this important street in our neighborhood.

Thank you for your consideration,

Penny and Norman Bluebaum 2706 Wilson Dr. Terre Haute, IN 47803